
 

Town of Canterbury 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

September 28, 2015 

 

Selectmen Present:  Cheryl Gordon 

George Glines 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 PM. 

 

I. Appointments 

 

Jim Sawicki 

 

A brief discussion was held on paving prices and different materials available.  George asked 

Jim if he had a pavement schedule.  Jim replied that he does not. 

 

A general discussion was held on the right-of-way width for Creamery Road.  Jan found a 

survey plan that indicates that Creamery Road width is 2 rods (33) feet.  A brief discussion 

was held on addressing the drainage in that area. 

 

Jan mentioned that Ken had received a concern about the amount of salt use on Shaker Road 

and the possibility that it is killing the Maple Trees.  Jim explained that they use a 2 to 1 mix 

all over Town and can’t do anything different in that area. George said that we need to keep 

the road clear and Cheryl mentioned that it is unknown if the trees are diseased. 

 

Jim reported that Truck 2 plow replacement is ready, he will be getting carbide blades for it. 

 

The Board reviewed the maintenance budget with Jim.  Jim went over a list of repairs needed 

to the trucks. 

 

Jim questioned if there has been any discussion on replacing the Loader.  The Selectmen 

explained that to date there have been no discussions. They asked Jim to get information 

together for the Selectmen to review. 

 

Jim is working with Pete Pelillo for making the necessary repairs to the Packer Truck. 

 

The Board thanked Jim for attending. 

 

Ben Bynum 

 

Ben reported that his is doing an inventory of the files in the Sam Lake House in preparation 

of the proposed layout of the Sam Lake House addition. 

 

Ben reported that training for the primary has begun. 

 

The Selectmen thanked Ben 

 

 

 



 

Pete Angwin 

 

Cheryl asked Pete if he had any updates on the proposed Fire Truck.  Pete plans on scheduling 

a meeting with the Board and Ken in the near future. 

 

Pete reported that Dave Nelson has been performing some of the maintenance of the vehicles.   

 

Several in-house training sessions have been held. 

 

The Board thanked Pete. 

 

Ernie Beaulieu 

 

Ernie reported that the race ran smoothly. 

 

Ernie submitted Canterbury Police stats for August 17 thru September 28 and State Police 

Stats they responded to in Canterbury. 

 

A general discussion was held on a noise ordinance.  Ernie offered to contact surrounding 

towns to get samples of their noise ordinances and leash ordinance. 

 

A brief discussion was held on the Cruiser maintenance. 

 

The Board thanked Ernie. 

 

II. Administrative 

 

The Board signed:     A/P Manifest  

     P/R Manifest   

   Intent to Cut – Tax Map 264 Lot 15 

    Health Trust Agreement 

  DRA MS-535 & MS-1 forms 

                                    Application for Current Use –Tax Map 213 Lot 11 

 Leave Requests   

   Request for Abatement 

   Timber Tax Levy 

                                     

 

III. Approval of Minutes 

 

George made a motion to approve the public minutes of the September 14, 2015 Selectmen’s 

meeting. Cheryl seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried.  

 

George made a motion to approve the non-public minutes of September 14 2015 Selectmen’s 

meeting. Cheryl seconded the motion. All in favor by roll call, motion carried.  

 

IV. New Business 

 

The State will be replacing a culvert on Route 132 in the area of Old Schoolhouse Road. 



 

V. Old Business 

 

George made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 PM.  Cheryl seconded the motion. 

 

The next Selectmen’s meeting will be held on October 5, 2015 at 6:00 PM at the 

Meetinghouse 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jan Stout 

Administrative Assistant 


